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Dear     MP 

 

 

RE: Early Day Motion 219 – Reduction in Funding for Urban Parks 

 

As your constituent, I am writing to share my concerns that disproportionate cuts to local authority 

parks maintenance budgets are, once again, threatening to tip Britain’s urban parks into a spiral of 

decline, and to urge you to sign EDM 219 – Reduction in Funding for Urban Parks.  

 

EDM 219 calls for an inquiry to examine the issues behind the crisis facing urban parks, as well as 

address concerns over the absence at national level of any department, body or function with a 

watching brief for the UK's urban parks which is exacerbating the crisis.  

.  

In London, parks budgets have fallen by 44 per cent in the past four years, the London Parks & 

Green Spaces Forum reported this month. In Liverpool, which has lost a third of its green space 

budget in two years along with 65 parks staff, officials came perilously close last year to 

withdrawing maintenance completely from all community parks. Meanwhile 96 per cent of green 

space managers from councils across the UK have told APSE that lack of investment in parks will 

impact negatively on health and social wellbeing. 

 

Eighty per cent of parks managers are predicting quality standards to fall as they become unable to 

deal with vandalism and ongoing maintenance, and 50 per cent are expecting a drop in public 

perceptions of safety. There is a slide back towards there being no-go areas for children, families 

and old people.  

 

A copy of EDM 219 is enclosed. I would be grateful if you would show your support for the call for 

an inquiry into the parks crisis by signing the EDM. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Full text of EDM 219 

 

EDM 219 - EDM 219 – Reduction in Funding for Urban Parks 

 

That this House is concerned about the damage being caused to Britain's urban parks and green 

spaces by disproportionate cuts to their maintenance in local government budget savings, the loss of 

skills in professional horticulture in the public sector through staff redundancies and the lack of 

investment in parks, negatively impacting on health, social well-being and community cohesion; 

notes that, for example, London parks budgets have fallen by 44 per cent in the past four years 

while Liverpool has lost a third of its parks budget in the last two years along with 65 parks staff; 

recognises the challenge for green space professionals with the absence of a national level 

department, body or function with a watching brief for the UK's urban parks; and calls on the 

Government to address these concerns in a new inquiry into urban parks. 

 

 

 

 
 
Signature _______________________________                                                    Date ___/___/___ 


